MEETING OF EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF HALC

Wednesday 16th September 2015

1. HALC Conference and AGM will be held on Saturday 17th October at Blind College, Venns Lane, Hereford. Programme will be circulated when finalised.

NEW HOMES BONUS. Chief Executive will investigate why New Homes Bonus is not being passed on to Parishes but being retained by Principal Authority. These monies are discretionary, so do not have to be passed on to Parishes. Also Council Tax Reduction Grant is unlikely to be passed to Parishes.

Both issues were raised at last night's Market Towns Forum with Cllr Patricia Morgan, Deputy Leader of Herefordshire Council.

On November 5th 2015 there will be a meeting for Town and Parish Councils to talk about Core Strategy and Neighbourhood Plans. Details to follow.

Cllr K Francis 24/09/2015